
High School Board Report April 17, 2023

1. The FFA Banquet was a great event for the students. Thanks to Mr. and Mrs.
Russ for helping to plan their final banquet with the help of Ms. Bauler. Also a
big thanks to the FFA Alumni for all of the support of FFA in our school.

2. The FFA will be traveling to the State Convention on April 17th and 18th. We
have several students receiving their Iowa Degrees!

3. Our students have completed the ISASP testing and we are patiently awaiting our
results. Students did a great job of being focused while taking the tests! We also
have completed our Conditions For Learning Survey with students.

4. Mrs. Schmitt was invited to Rotary to give a presentation about our Baking and
Food Production class that is making take home meals and pizzas. This is a great
PBL activity in her class that is being supported by our community.

5. Graduation is getting closer and we have sent out information to all of the senior
parents before break. Our Dollars for Scholars committee will be meeting shortly
to award students with scholarships. That means that we will soon be having our
Awards Night and graduation.

May 16 Senior Awards Night at the Competition Gym, at 6:30 p.m
May 21 Commencement 2:30 p.m. Competition Gymnasium

6. Our Jazz Band performed on April 15th at 1 pm at Muscari downtown. They are
also working on a performance at a nursing home still before the end of the year.

7. Our Variety Show was postponed due to weather and will be held on May 5th in
the auditorium with our Jazz Choir Showcase. Please come out and support our
students!

8. Any night that you are free, please stop up to see our student compete in
something! Spring is very busy and our teams are off to great starts to the Spring
Seasons!

9. Ms. Nelson, Mr. Kuennen and the Chamber have been meeting to work on how
we can make Homecoming more inclusive with our businesses and build business
partnerships with our students. We will be conducting elections for next year's
Student Council at the end of the month to begin planning for next fall!


